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MINUTES 2022 APM  MAY 3, 2022 7.20 PM SPELSBURY MEMORIAL HALL 

 

ATTENDEES 
Rick Leyland (Chairman – Spelsbury Parish Council) 
Clerk – Anne Ogilvie 
Members of the public - 3 

 

 

 

1. The meeting was opened by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Rick Leyland, Chairman of the Parish Council opened the meeting and welcomed the attendees. 

 

2. Approval of minutes of last meeting 
The minutes of the last meeting, 04 May 2021, were approved and signed. 

 
3. Matters arising 

There were no matters arising. 

 
4. Report from the Chairman of the Parish Council 

The Chairman thanked Cllr Simeon Harvey for this work as the Chairman for most of the last year. 
 
He noted that the playground refurbishment was complete, and thanked OCC Cllr Liz Leffman for 
helping to fund the project. 
 
He reported that litter pick sessions over the last year had been productive, with over 10 sacks of 
rubbish collected in Spelsbury. 
 
He informed the meeting that due to speeding being an ongoing issue, the Council had agreed to 
invest in a movable Speed Indication Device. 
 
He noted that the Council was now back to face-to-face meetings. 
 
He thanked the Councillors and the Clerk for their work over the year. 
 
He thanked the OCC and WODC Councilors for their help and attendance at meetings. 

 
5. The meeting was closed at 7.24 pm. 


